
April/May 2023 – Literature Committee Chair Report 

Good evening my name is Jill, I’m an alcoholic and also the literature committee chair.   

The last couple of months have been intense with preparing for the April assembly and making sure our 

district 5 fellowship is fully informed.   

There were many literature items on the agenda for this year’s general service conference so Isabel, the 

area literature chair, hosted a zoom call for all district literature chairs to discuss the items and prepare 

a power point presentation for the assembly.   This was extremely helpful and informative. 

Both Deborah and I attended the literature committee meeting at the assembly.  The power point 

previously prepared by all the district chairs was presented to all in attendance.  There was robust 

discussion on the items especially the one concerning the translation of the big book into plain and 

simple English.  Just about all the agenda items either did not require a group conscious vote or had 

already been previously voted on (as with the plain and simple language translation) and updates were 

being provided. 

I also attended several other workshops/meetings and always feel more connected to the area 15 

fellowship for it. 

Deborah and I had our monthly literature committee meeting on Wednesday April 26th.  We worked on 

and discussed a presentation on AA’s service structure that Deborah is presenting to Sisters in Sobriety.   

It’s necessarily literature related but Deborah has been kind enough to bring flyers for some virtual 

workshops on the traditions.   

Its wonderful to see our district getting involved and wanting to educate themselves on the importance 

of our service structure. 

As always, I am blessed and honored to by your Literature Committee Chair. 

In love and service 

Jill M. 


